
Dear Woodland Families,

The high rate of staff absences has reached the point where we need to temporarily switch to
remote learning for all Woodland students beginning tomorrow, Friday, and continuing through
Monday. We are prepared to continue with remote learning after Monday if our staffing
challenges persist. We are continuously evaluating this situation and will let you know on
Monday the plan for Tuesday and beyond.

Today at Woodland we have 19 staff members out. Due to the District-wide shortage of
substitute teachers, we only have three subs in classrooms here today. This makes it extremely
difficult to continue in-person instruction and provide adequate student supervision throughout
the school day. Our teachers and staff have done an amazing job of covering for their
colleagues, and we have additional help today from District Office staff. We are getting by, but
we expect this situation will not improve in the next few days. Across the district we have 110
absences in our instructional staff today, with nowhere near enough subs available to cover this.

TODAY: At the end of 7th period, students will have time to gather their Chromebooks and
chargers, as well as any books, printed materials, medications, and other items they will need
during this remote learning period.

FRIDAY: Teachers and students will transition to remote learning; we consider this a learning
day. We expect students to log into their Schoology accounts and check all of their classes.
Teachers will communicate with their students through Schoology on class expectations.

MONDAY: Students will participate from home according to their normal class schedule (starting
at 9 a.m. for late-start Monday). We refer to this as synchronous learning, meaning that students
are expected to virtually attend each period at the same time as their teacher and classmates. If
remote learning continues on Tuesday, students will log on and be ready for their first class at 8
a.m. If teachers are too ill to provide synchronous learning, students will still have independent
learning provided to them on Schoology.

Using Google Meet, teachers will host a video class meeting for at least 15 minutes at the start
of the class period. This time will be used to take virtual attendance, connect with students,
provide a mini-lesson, assist students in navigating Schoology, and answer students’ questions.
For the rest of the class period, students will work independently on assignments or activities.

If you are unsure about your student’s class schedule, please see below.

EXTRACURRICULAR: 7th Grade Basketball parents, please watch your email for updates on
practice and games.

TRANSPORTATION: Secondary bus routes that serve both Woodland and Lake City High
School will still run for LCHS students.



MEALS: Grab-and-go lunches will be available at Woodland on these remote learning days –
Friday and Monday. Families may pick up lunches between 11:15 a.m. and 12:00 p.m. inside
the front entrance near the office.

TECHNOLOGY: Family resources are available at https://www.cdaschools.org/techsupport. If
you need assistance, please email us at techhelp@cdaschools.org.

Despite our difficult circumstances, we appreciate your partnership and understanding as we
continue to provide intentional learning experiences for our Woodland Family.

Sincerely,

Mike Lindquist - Principal
Michelle Johnson - Assistant Principal
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